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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     July 12, 2012
Approved by:__________________
Date:_________________________
Board Members Present:  Arthur Keown, Chairman; Rick Deschenes, Clerk; 

                                          Jeff Fenuccio,  Mike McGovern
Board Members Absent:   Gerald Page

Secretary: Lynn Dahlin

All Others Present:           Gabe and Gretchen Clark; Norman Hill, Land Planning; John and Mary Beth 
                                          Leary, Ken & Kathleen Rapp
7:30pm – Public Hearing –MGL.ch.40A §6 Finding request & Lot Coverage Variance
 Kenneth Rapp

11 Marsh Road

A. Keown read the hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

Ken Rapp explained to the Board that he and his wife own a summer cottage they use on weekends and they would like to tear it down and rebuild in order to retire there. 

R. Deschenes questioned the septic system and was told it was upgraded when they bought the camp and would not need to be touched other than to move the tank.
J. Fenuccio questioned what the total lot coverage would be and was answered that it would be 13% but noted that when they go through the building process it was not sure whether or not that would change with the installation of an additional shed so he was requesting 15%.
Ken Rapp noted that they had purchased a strip of land from an abutter in order to meet the side setback requirement.

M. McGovern questioned what the total square footage of the house would be and the applicant did not have that info as of yet.
M. McGovern questioned the driveway / easement. And it was answered that it was their property and they have an agreement with the neighbor allowing them to cross over the land. It was also noted that through buying the additional land, they are able to move further away from that driveway area.

M. McGovern requested that the applicant supply the Board with a floor plan with readable dimensions so that he can have a better idea of the size of proposed dwelling on site as the footprint looked extensive and it could be deceiving. He questioned an elevation plan and was told they do not have one yet but would bring in what they do have for next meeting and make sure that it is of larger scale.
Individual site inspections to take place prior to the next meeting.

M. McGovern requested that for the site inspection the corners of the proposed construction be pinned so that he could visually understand the size of the footprint.
J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to August 2, 2012 at 7:35pm.
7:40pm Public Hearing
3 Southwick Way

John and Marybeth Leary
A. Keown read the Hearing notice as it appeared in the Millbury Sutton Chronicle.

Norman Hill of Land Planning represented the applicants.

Mr. Hill explained that the homeowner’s wanted to install an in-ground swimming pool. It was stated that due to the topography of the lot as well as the location of the septic system and wetlands to the back of the property, the applicants were left with one option for placing the proposed pool which was within a front yard setback on the corner lot. The petitioners were requesting a variance to place the pool thirty (30) feet +/- from the front setback line off Purgatory Road.
J. Fenuccio questioned whether or not the tree line along Purgatory Road would remain as is and was answered that a few trees and bushes would be removed though the area currently was mostly grass covered.

N. Hill noted that the Conservation Commission had approved the project subject to the ZBA’s decision.

The Board agreed that a site inspection was not required.
All those present in favor or opposition: None

R. Deschenes motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.
7:50pm: Leland Hill Estates Update

John Burns informed the office that at this time there was no new information to provide to the Board and asked to be placed on the agenda at next meeting.

Board Business:

Decision:

3 Southwick Way, John & Marybeth Leary

M. McGovern motioned and R. Deschenes seconded to grant the Thirty (30) foot +/- Front set back variance for the installation of the pool as requested.

Discussion: The Board found that due to the topography and unusual shape of the lot the request could be granted. It was found that the lot was tricky as it had public ways on 3 of the 4 sides.  The Board agreed that there would be screening from Purgatory Road shielding the pool from view.
Vote: 4-0 in Favor

Review of Filing Fees:

L. Dahlin requested the Board’s opinion for setting up an administration fee to cover the costs incurred by the town for supplies used when processing petitions.  Mike McGovern and Arthur Keown were not in favor of the idea of an additional fee imposed on the residents of the town.  J. Fenuccio felt he could not make a decision for the town or the board after only five minutes of discussion and without further 
thought on it. He noted that it may not be necessary, but if it was that it is, it was the Board’s responsibility to say “it’s time”.
M. McGovern suggested that the office study usage over a period of time for further discussion. cv
Board Re-Organization

J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to re-appoint Arthur Keown as Chairman and R. Deschenes as Clerk for Fiscal Year 2013.

8:00pm

Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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